
Your ref:

Our ref: NYM/2024/0125

Mr C Zoeller
STS Tree Surgeons
Hillside Barns
Riggs Head
Scarborough
YO12 4NF

Date: 29 February 2024

Dear Mr Zoeller

Tree/s in Conservation Area – Scalby

Thank you for the notification of your intention to carry out work to tree/s at Low Hall Cottage, 
Hackness Road, Scalby, Scarborough, YO13 0SD which was received by this office on 16 
February 2024. 

I can confirm that the North York Moors National Park Authority has no objection to the 
following work:

 Fell roadside sycamore - large amounts of basal bark killed and extensive 
dieback in crown

If you are not the owner of the tree/s (usually the landowner of the land on which the tree/s 
stand/s), please ensure that the owner is happy for you to carry out this work.

As stated in the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (Listed Buildings and Conservation 
Areas), the above permission is subject to a six week notification period, with the details 
recorded in a register open to public inspection. Therefore, after a six week period from the 
date of notification has elapsed (which would mean after 29 March 2024) subject to no 
objections being received, the work noted above may be carried out within a period of two 
years without further reference to myself.

If you have any queries, or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact 
me.

Yours sincerely

Nathan McWhinnie
Tree & Woodland Officer
Direct dial: 01439 772543
Email: n.mcwhinnie@northyorkmoors.org.uk


	



